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Crest Hill, IL 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  November 7, 2022 

Submitter:  Ronald J Wiedeman 

Department:  Engineering 

Agenda Item:  Award the contract to Austin Tyler Construction, Inc. in the amount of $102,102.00 

the Highland and Cora Retaining Wall Project and approve the relocation of a ComEd 

power pole in conflict with work at Highland Ave. 

 

Summary: Bids were advertised and solicited for qualified contractors to provide unit price 

costs to remove existing retaining walls along Theodore at the intersection of Highland and Cora 

(northeast corner only) and regrade the existing area to provide a 4:1 slope. Thereby, eliminating 

the need for a retaining wall. This project is being partially funded through a grant from the state 

through the Illinois Rebuild program. The maximum amount of reimbursement is $65,000.  

The city solicited quotes through the newspaper looking for qualified contractors. A total of three 

(3) local prequalified contractors submitted bids. The bids were received for the improvement at 

Crest Hill City Hall until 11:00 AM local time on Wednesday, October 12, 2022. Bids were 

opened and read aloud on Wednesday, October 12, 2022, at 11:00 AM in the Council Chambers. 

The following is a list of the bids received: 

Results   

1. Austin Tyler Construction, Inc.   $102,102.00 

2. Davis Concrete    $130,706.00 

3. P.T. Ferro Construction Co.   $132,051.05 

 

I have reviewed the quotes and found them to be correct and in order, and I feel that the quotes do 

reflect the market as it exists today. Therefore, we recommend the City of Crest Hill award the 

project to Austin Tyler Construction, Inc. for $102,102.00.  

As part of this project an existing power pole will need to be relocated at the northwest corner of 

Highland and Theodore. The existing wood pole is located directly behind the existing retaining 

wall proposed to be removed. The pole will be relocated 3-4 feet to the north to allow for the 

parkway to be regraded to a 4:1 slope. The relocation of the power pole will be completed by 



 

ComEd and the cost to complete this work is the responsibility of the city. The cost of this work 

is $5,700.00.  

Recommended Council Action: Award the contract to Austin Tyler Construction, Inc. for the 

Highland, and Cora Retaining Wall Replacement in the amount of $102,102.00. 

Approve the work by ComEd to relocate the existing power pole at the northeast corner of Theodore 

and Highland for an amount of $5,700.00. 

Financial Impact: 

 Funding Source: General Fund 

 Budgeted Amount: $143,000.00  

 Cost: $107,802.00 

Attachments:  

Bid results 

ComEd Letter to City of Crest Hill 

 

 

 


